
Resident Representation – Resident C  APPENDIX 15 
 

From: redacted email  
Sent: 30 March 2022 09:50 
To: Morgan, Lee <MORGAL16@CAERPHILLY.GOV.UK> 
Subject: Tog Farm Rudry Road. Alcohol licence application 
 
Dear Mr Morgan. 
 
In the absence of an application reference number can I assume that the address in question is 
sufficient to register my representation ?. 
 
Further to the raft of objections and complaints to various planning applications from Tog Farm I 
wish to register my representation to the alcohol licence application. 
 
Public Safety.  
 
Tog Farm is surrounded by equestrian centres and the extra traffic on already busy narrow lanes 
would endanger the public ,including the ramblers who frequently use the public rights of way and 
lanes. 
Increased traffic to an alcohol selling establishment on narrow lanes would endanger public safety. 
 
This subject should be paramount and the Authorities responsibility when deciding whether to grant 
the alcohol licence. 
 
Prevention of crime and disorder.  
 
This unlicensed business has shown total disregard to the disorder their clients have caused, 
including, shouting, screaming, antisocial behaviour in general, loud live music, which forced me to 
stay indoors to avoid the noise pollution.  
To this end it was served with a noise abatement notice in 2021, party goers using the lane as a 
toilet, vehicles blocking narrow roads in Rudry village ,busses, taxis and cars parking on a narrow 
bend waiting to collect party goers at certain times of the day, and vehicles having to stop when 
passing them. 
 
Prevention of public nuisance.  
 
Included in Prevention of crime and disorder.  
 
Protection of children from harm. 
 
This again should be the relevant departments responsibility within the Authority to investigate and 
decide as necessary.  
 
yours sincerely 
 
Redacted Name 
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